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HOUSING SUPPORT COMMITTEE MEETING

“Southeastern” Regional Committee

NC Balance of State Continuum of Care
Meeting Minutes from December 18, 2013
In Attendance:

Rhoda Emanuel, Eastpointe, Regional Lead
April Snead, DSS Scotland Co.

Barbie Hunt, Robeson Co. CDC

Charla Suggs, UNC-P, LPCA

Chris Oxendine, Robeson Co., Veterans Services

Janet Miller, SW Program Manager, DSS Bladen Co.

Millicent Collins, Grant Administrator, Robeson County Government

Rosemarie Glenn, My Refuge

Stevie Craig, Exec. Director, Bladen County Housing Authority

Introductions and Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order by Rhoda Emanuel of the Southeastern Regional Committee Lead and attendee introductions were made.
Approval of Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the November 20, 2013 meeting were reviewed and approved by committee.
BoS Steering Committee Meeting Updates from 12-3-2013:
Rhoda presented a brief summary of the Balance of State and the CoC committee meeting.  Rhoda advised attendees that minutes of BoS Steering Committee meeting are available online as well.  Project Review Committee Representatives should attend meetings on January 6 and January 14.  Regional Leads/Alternates are to attend meetings on January 7 and January 16.  Rhoda reminded attendees to complete the online participant survey by January 7th.  Rhoda reported that she had already emailed PIT Count Point person name to BoS.  Rhoda reported that committee will need to hold elections for Regional Leads and alternates during January.  Rhoda shared that anyone with concerns about the 2013 ESG funding process can schedule a call with Amy Cole at DHHS. Newly elected Regional Leads and alternates will need to attend an all-day meeting in Raleigh on March 4.  

Response to Letter of Concern from State of NC:
Rhoda provided copies to the Letter of Response received from state to the Letter of Concern from DHHS to attendees and opened floor for discussion.  Millicent Collins questioned the available funding for 2014.  Rhoda reported that she had been advised that during 2014 HUD is only renewing grants and not funding new programs. Rhoda reminded attendees that Amy Cole is available for appointments to discuss ESG funding.

Discussion and Planning of Point in Time Count:
Rhoda opened floor for discussion of the 2013 Pit Count.  Millicent Collins reported that meetings are taking place in Robeson County and that the tribe is partnering with Robeson County to support two one night temporary shelters in Robeson County where meals and services will be offered.  Rhoda displayed website where PIT forms are available.  Janet Miller reported that planning is taking place in Bladen County but that it will be count only and no shelter or services offered.  Rhoda reported that Vickie Pait of Columbus County is planning the count in Columbus County.  Rhoda reported that she is working to link and coordinate with Scotland County but that there are no plans in place at this time.  Rhoda reported that the HUD webinar for December 12 was cancelled and that she would update committee when webinar training is available.
ANNOUNCEMENTS/UPDATES from Each Agency:
Barbie Hunt discussed foreclosure prevention funds available thru Robeson County CDC.  Chris Oxendine stated that he is supporting the count of Veterans through PIT count with Lumbee Tribe and Robeson County efforts.  My Refuge reported that they continue providing meals and clothing for individuals and families in Robeson County.  Rosemarie stated that My Refuge would be closed December 24 thru December 29th.  Rosemarie stated that she is currently making food bags for homeless to cover the days of closure.  Rosemarie requested that when an agency makes a referral to My Refuge that they call her at 828-301-9285 to verify the need to avoid fraud.  Public Housing of Bladen County reported that Section 8 waitlist are closed.  UNC-P Counseling reported that they operate a food pantry for students.  
ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting was adjourned by Rhoda.  The next meeting is scheduled for January 15, 2014 at 11:00 am at Eastpointe of Lumberton.
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